
 
 

December 2010 Newsletter   
 
The December  meeting:  The regular date 
for our meeting (3rd Monday) is December 
20.  No formal meeting is planned, however 
we will have a good aviation movie going, 
coffee, donuts, and socializing for those who 
are able to drop in at the Club House that 
evening.  7:30 PM 
 
Election of Officers:  We are pleased to 
announce the new slate of officers for the 
upcoming year.   
President:  Dale Brown 
Secretary/ Newsletter: Bert Lougheed 
Treasurer: Jim Thoreson 
Website controller: Norm Vienneau 
Membership: Colin Heuven 
Programs: Matt Glover & Randy Engler 
  
 
  Membership Dues: A motion was made, 
seconded, and passed at the last meeting to 
raise the membership fees.  They had not 
been changed for several years and the cost 
of heat and electricity have increased 
substantially.  The new rate will be $50 for a 
regular membership and $100 for corporate 
memberships. 
 
Mike’s Retirement: About 100 friends 
and family helped celebrate Mike 
Sutherlands retirement.  After  35 years 
 with Flight Service, Mike decided to let 
somebody else have the fun of keeping us 

organized in the air.  Mike, you did a great 
job, talked to us politely (when the 
microphone was on) and kept us from flying 
into each other.  We couldn’t ask for more 
that that.  Happy retirement and best wishes 
for a great acting career. 
 
The Harvard Rocks: 
We still have a couple of sad rocks that 
don’t have an owner/sponsor.  If you plan to 
be involved, please bring your $200 cheque 
to the next meeting or phone Jim Thoreson  
to secure one. 
 
November 11 at the Harvard: 
About 35 people attended a very touching 
service held at the base of the Harvard at 
2:30 PM on November 11.  Gary Hillman 
capably conducted the service.  Wreaths 
were laid by the Deibert family, the Harvard  
Historical Aviation Society, the Flying Club, 
and  CASARA. We are sure that this will be 
the start of an annual event which will grow 
in numbers each year.   
 

 
 
Moose Milk !   Skywings has extended an 
invitation to us to join them for Mooose 
Milk  on Dec. 15  from 2:30 PM until the 
moose runs dry! 
 
To Contact Us: 
Dale:  347-1519     John 391-2075 
Wes: 318-2491       Bert  343-3808 
Norm: 343-0272     Jim:  346-6731 
Colin:  505-7538     Matt: 347-8677 
Randy:  887-1405 
 Visit our website   
www.reddeerflyingclub.org 



You might be on it ! 

 
 


